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January 8, 2020 
 
Dear Webutuck Families, 
 
It is with a heavy heart that I bring sad news to our Webutuck Community.  We have 

just learned that a member of our WCSD Family, Teacher Mr. Zbigniew (Pete) Soltysiak 

passed away in his sleep last evening.  At this time we have no further details.  Once we 

were informed of this tragic news, we met with faculty and students in grades 8-12.  

Counselors have been made available to students and staff if needed.  These counselors 

will be available throughout the next few days if any student or staff needs to utilize 

them in any way.  This evening, please take the time to have conversations with your 

child(ren) about this sudden loss.  If you or your child(ren) need any further resource, 

do not hesitate to contact the school.     

 
Respectfully,  
 
 
 
Raymond Castellani 
Superintendent 
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